COLLEGE OF COASTAL GEORGIA
Faculty Meeting Minutes
November 17, 2009

The faculty of College of Coastal Georgia met on Tuesday, November 17, 2009 at 12:15 p.m. in the Science Lecture Room.  Dr. Phil Mason, Vice President for Academic Affairs, presided.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Working with Disruptive and Distressed Students – Ms. Jean Fleming
Dr. Mason introduced Ms. Fleming who gave a Powerpoint  presentation on the differences between these two types of students and the underlying causes of these types of behaviors. Helpful information was provided regarding how to avoid disruptive behavior and what measures faculty should take if they believe they have students in their classes who fall into these categories.

Board of Regents Diversity Summit – Dr. Leo Mundy
Dr. Mundy distributed a handout he received at the October 2009 Board of Regents Diversity Summit.  The handout was from Dr. Walter Allen’s “Enacting Diversity” presentation and referenced the four key activity areas of recruitment, retention, campus climate, and accountability.  The faculty were asked to rate each of these areas in relation to Senior Administrators, Faculty, Students and Staff. Also included on the survey were questions regarding the greatest strengths and weaknesses of College of Coastal Georgia.  Faculty were asked to return their completed surveys to Dr. Mundy.
 
Quality Enhancement Project Update – Dr. Jim Lynch
Dr. Lynch reported that his committee will be meeting on Friday to finalize the Quality Enhancement Project proposal.

General Education Outcomes – Dr. Phil Mason
Dr. Mason distributed a handout detailing the summary of General Education Assessment.  This document will be posted on the college website. Discussion ensued regarding the proper reporting of general education/core outcomes.

Status of the College – Dr. Valerie Hepburn
Dr. Hepburn reported that the Board of Regents will soon be convening.  Revenues are down, and are about 15% off target.  College of Coastal Georgia has undertaken a 6% budget reduction already, and this amount has now been increased to 8%.  The Institutional Fee charged to students will also increase from $50 per semester to $100, beginning spring 2009.  The Pell Grant will cover this fee; however, the HOPE Grant does not.

College of Coastal Georgia has been very frugal in regards to budgetary matters and is prepared should the cuts increase to 10%.

Dr. Hepburn added that the Athletic Futures Committee has recommended an increase in the student athletic fee.  The Student Fee Committee supports this recommendation.

Bonds have been sold for the Health Sciences Building.  The Campus Center design is progressing smoothly.  This will be a 50,000 square foot facility which will include food service, bookstore, and a theater.

Dr. Hepburn noted that a request for traffic lights at the college entrance on Altama Avenue and a four-way stop on Fourth Street will be submitted.

Dr. Hepburn reported that the Chinese Delegation will be on campus in December to discuss a possible exchange program as well as the Confucius Institute.  Dr. Hepburn encouraged the faculty to participate as much as their class/exam schedules will allow.

Other Business
Dr. Mark Pilgrim reported that the General Education Champions had met.  They will be requesting artifacts to assess the general education outcomes.  Faculty will also begin using a Course Competency Map with their spring syllabi.

Faculty should check which competencies they address in their classes and ensure that they can point out which competencies they address in their syllabi.  The goal is not to develop new learning outcomes, but to connect what faculty are already doing to the objectives.

Phi Theta Kappa will host a tree planting ceremony on campus November 18 at 3:00 p.m.  The exact location of the ceremony will be announced via e-mail once finalized.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

___________________________________
Kimberly R. Leggett
Administrative Assistant
Office of Academic Affairs 
